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EBD/83/301 

November 29, 1983 

To : Members of the Executive Board 

From: The Secretary 

Subject: Status of U.S. Quota Consent 

The Secretary has received the following memorandum dated 
November 29, 1983 from Mr. Erb: 

Please inform the Executive Board that the 
ceremony for the official signing of the U.S. 
IMF quota legislation will take place on November 30, 
and that the formal consent will be submitted to the 
Fund on the same day. 
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